
SBE Chapter 59 Minutes for July 14, 2011

The July meeting was held at Don Chilitos in Mission, KS.  The meeting was called to order by 

Chairman Mike Rogers at 12:10 pm.  Ed Treese read the minutes for last month in the absence of 

secretary Ben Weiss.  The motion to approve the minutes was made by Chriss Scherer and 

seconded by John Gray.  The motion was approved.

Rogers turned over the chapter rebate check to Ed Treese who gave it to Treasurer Weiss at a 

later date.

Program chairman John Gray reported that he lined up a tour of a local security company for the 

August meeting.  The September meeting will be the annual picnic at Ed Treese’ lake house.  The 

date is to be determined.

Certification chairman Chriss  Scherer reported the deadline for August exams had passed but as 

usual he is available to give exams almost anytime.

There were no other committee chairmen present.

Mike Rogers reported that he had made numerous telephone calls about emergency access passes 

for engineers in case of disaster.  Robin Cross talked about cellphone and POTS line priority 

service.  Mike will look into a meeting with the Mid America Regional Council (MARC) since 

they seem to have jurisdiction over a large area.  He will also contact the Missouri Broadcasters 

Association and Kansas Association of Broadcasters for recommendations and endorsement.

Rogers requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Chriss Sherrer made the motion and John 

Gray seconded it.  The meeting adjourned at 12:33 pm.

Rogers introduced Steve Dinkle, sales manager for Burk Technology who presented a program 

on transmitter remote control.


